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The Road Safety Club of Government College Barotiwala organized an Enrolment and 

Awareness Drive on 16th September 2025 at the Main Entrance of the college. 

 

The programme began with a lecture on road safety, where students were sensitized about 

the importance of following traffic rules for their own safety and that of others. Afterwards, 

all present took a pledge on road safety, reaffirming their commitment to becoming 

responsible road users. 

 

A total of 60 students enrolled in the Road Safety Club during this drive, showing their 

enthusiasm and dedication towards promoting safe road practices. 

 

As part of the awareness programme, the students of the Road Safety Club performed a 

Nukkad Natak (Street Play) at 12:00 noon. The performance highlighted the importance of 

traffic rules, helmet and seat belt usage, and the dangers of careless driving. The play 

successfully captured the attention of the college community and spread the message of 

safe road behaviour. 

 

On this occasion, Principal Dr.  Anjori Sharma addressed the students and motivated them 

to take road safety as a shared responsibility. She emphasized the role of youth in spreading 

awareness and becoming torchbearers of change in society. 

 

Learning Outcome of the Activity 

 

The activity enabled students to understand the practical significance of traffic rules and 

responsible road behaviour. By taking the pledge and witnessing the street play, they 

realized the impact of careless driving and the importance of preventive measures like 

helmets and seat belts. The event not only encouraged active participation but also inspired 

students to act as responsible citizens and road safety ambassadors in their families and 

communities. 
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